Minutes of Thorrington Parish Council’s Meeting
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 held at the Village Hall on Wednesday, 2nd September 2009
Present:  Parish Councillors Cant, Damant, Dewell, Sadler, Miller, Watcham, Sait and Sharpe.
Also present:  Nicky Robinson (Parish Clerk), Cty Cllr D Robinson (for items 1-4), Dist Cllr P Scott and 7 members of the public.
Public Questions:  There were none.
The meeting was called to order at 7.30pm by Cllr. Cant, Chairman
1. Apologies for absence

These were received from Dist. Cllr. R. Heaney and Cllr. Wesson.
2. Declaration of Interest

There were none.
3. Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes of the last meeting, having been previously circulated were agreed by those present and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record.

4. Reports from County & District Councillors
Cty Cllr Robinson reported on the extension to speed limit in Frating Road. He had attended the East Essex Area Forum on 1st September.  Information on www.bankingonessex.com - information and grants for Essex businesses was briefly explained.

Dist Cllr Scott explained the planning position for Abbeyview, with a site meeting organized but still the size of the plot and detailed plans of the house inaccurate.
5.
Planning – 09/00682/FUL Windyridge, Brightlingsea Road – erection of single storey extension to form new utility room (following demolition and removal of existing conservatory); insertion of new roof light and internal alterations – no objections.
Planning Decisions – 08/01447/FUL Land west of Heathlands – Erection of 10 no. affordable dwellings with associated sheds, parking and landscaping and construction of new vehicular access – APPROVAL
09/00488/FUL Mill Cottage, Brightlingsea Road – erection of single storey side extension – APPROVAL

09/00509/FUL Silverwoods – To allow buildings to be used as temporary storage during construction – application withdrawn.

Planning Appeal – 09/00205/FUL 1 Heathlands – Erection of single storey front and side extensions and conversion of garage (to accommodate staff and residents living together as a single household – Use Class C3 dwelling house) – appeal lodged with Planning Inspectorate.

Planning Site Visit - 09/00449/DETAIL Abbey View, Church Road – Tuesday, 8th September.
6.
Reports on Highways Issues:

· Maintenance issues – hole in Chapel Lane footway near the BT box.  This would be reported.
· The bus shelter opposite the shop on B1027 had been hit on 27th July 2009.  A Veolia rubbish collection lorry admitted damage and was in discussion with Littlethorpe of Leicester (Bus shelter company) to either replace the damaged roof or the whole structure.
· Proposed extension to 40mph speed limit on B1029 Frating Road from Jubilee Cottages to Burrs Farm – no objections.
7.         Reports from Amenities Representatives:

	Allotments
	A Cheque for £500.00 to pay for the drainage works had been received from the Community Initiatives Fund.
No further pilfering has occurred.  Sprinklers are still being used.  Cllr. Sait would investigate.

	Playing Field
	A litter bin and ‘No dogs sign’ have fallen down due to rotted posts.  It was agreed to purchase a new bin.  Cllr. Dewell would erect the sign and bin.

	Tennis Court
	Regularly used.

	Village Hall
	New lights have been installed.

	Footpaths
	The cost of Dog Bags was discussed.  £557.50 had been spent in 2008/09.  Already £446.00 had been spent refilling the containers situated around the parish by footpaths.  After a long discussion it was agreed to ask TDC if they would provide another dog bin near the allotments and put a notice on this dispenser saying ‘These bags are provided by Thorrington Parish Council.  A limited budget is set aside to provide bags for the whole year. If you take too many now there will not be any here tomorrow’.

	Tree Warden
	Nothing to report.

	Hazel Close play area
	The recent grass cutting had been very badly done –this would be reported to TDC.  Local residents were trying to get dogs banned from the open space.  The Parish Clerk would investigate if TDC were in discussions.  Children over 8 were using the playground – this would be forwarded to TDC and the PCSO. 


8.
Affordable Housing – Cllr Cant and the Parish Clerk had visited Thorpe le Soken Affordable housing development in Byng Close in August to meet the contractors and see the standard of housing development.  This project is due to be completed in October.  The Contractors will then start work at the Thorrington site.  Site fencing, site offices and machinery have already been moved on to the Thorrington site.
9.
Village Council – A proposed name change from Parish Council to Village Council had been suggested by Cllr Cant. The Parish Clerk had circulated Topic Notes from ECC.  Objection letters had been received from a few parishioners.  After discussion it was agreed not to pursue the matter further.
10.
Correspondence

a)
TDC Environmental Services – consultation on improving the street cleansing service – no changes were thought necessary.
b)
A complaint letter regarding vehicular movements at Whitehouse Farm, Church Road had been received.  The Parish Clerk had written to Edwards Bros. outlining the parishioners’ concerns regarding lorry movements in the early hours.  Anglia Produce were due to relocate their business in November.
c)
TDC Civic Service at Frinton Free Church on 20th September at 11am – noted.
d)
EALC AGM on 23rd September at Plantation Hall, Heybridge from 3.30pm – noted.
11.        Accounts

          Cheques approved and signed:

	Cheque no.
	Cheque payable to
	Amount
	Council Minute Ref.

	101745
	N. Robinson – salary
	£296.45
	05/11/08

	101746
	N. Robinson – expenses
	£91.75
	

	101747
	Playsafety Ltd
	£89.70
	Playing Field inspection

	101748
	Hussey & Greaves
	£63.71
	

	101749
	Kendall Contracts
	£294.40
	

	101750
	A & J Lighting
	£162.43
	Quarterly maintenance

	101751
	N. Robinson – salary
	£296.45
	5.11.08

	101752
	EALC
	£54.00
	Chairmans Day course

	101753
	N. Robinson – expenses
	£10.00
	

	101754
	Kendall Contracts
	£294.40
	

	101755
	A & J Lighting
	124.59
	Light damaged by high sided vehicle in Frating Rd.

	101757
	JRB Enterprise
	£128.23
	Dog bags

	DD
	Eon  Energy
	£81.53
	

	DD
	Eon Energy
	£81.53
	


12.      Councillor & Clerk’s Reports

-
The scrapyard at the level crossing had started trading in cars and had laid stone which was encroaching on the public highway.  This would be reported to TDC and ECC as the loose stones were thought to be dangerous.
-
No further development had occurred on the site adjacent to Villa Linda.  

-
The Village Day had been another successful day.  Approximately £600 will be distributed to village organisations.  Cllr. Sharpe proposed a vote of thanks to Mr & Mrs Dewell for their hard work which was seconded by Cllr. Damant.

-
A joint training session for councillors by EALC would be pursued and booked for the Autumn.
13.      Closure                                    


The meeting was called to a close at 8.50pm
Signed …………………………………… Date …………………………..

               CHAIRMAN
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